
May 14, 2019 

 

Regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Sparta was held May 14, 2019 at 7:00 PM. 

Members present:  Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Glenn Kreiley, Council Deb 

Halpenny, Dan Maloney and Bill Smith. 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read.  A motion was made by Dan Maloney and seconded by 

Deb Halpenny to accept the minutes as read.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Karen Ferner addressed the Board requesting the use of the Community Center to teach a yoga class 

for Rocovery, a non-profit organization.  Board members agree that this would be good for the 

community.  Supervisor Schuster will review this request with regard to the need for insurance 

coverage. 

Assessor Holley Smalt reviewed her report. 

Code Enforcement Officer Chuck Cagle reviewed his report. 

Highway Superintendent Kevin Robinson reviewed his report. 

General bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $7,469.08. 

Highway bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $35,195.90. 

Street light bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $134.70. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Glenn Kreiley to move into executive session 

for the purpose of discussing the employment history of a particular person or persons.  All voted yes.  

Carried. 

A motion was made by Bill Smith and seconded by Dan Maloney to move out of executive session.  

All voted yes.  Carried.  No action was taken. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Dan Maloney to hire Joseph Jerome to fill the 

part time position for the Highway Department at an hourly rate of $14.00.  Start date is Monday May 

20th, 2019.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to adjourn the meeting.  All voted 

yes.  Carried. 

Next regular meeting will be held June 11, 2019 at 7:00 PM. 

TOWN CLERK 
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